
Southern Region AAAE 
Member Services Committee Minutes 2011 

 
February 6, 2011 

Room 224, AmeriBank Center 
 
Members present:  Beth Wilson, Jason Peake, Brian Parr 
 

1. Meeting called to order by Beth Wilson at 1:00 pm.   
 

2. Minutes from 2010 meeting were read by Beth Wilson.  Moved to approve by 
Jason Peake, Seconded by Brian Parr.  Motion passed. 

 
3. Old Business: 

 
a. Chair and minutes from previous meeting not available. 

 
4. New Business 

 
a. Recommended that a disclaimer be posted on the home page of the 

AAAE website that some resources are available only to dues paying 
members. 

b. Recommended that the AAAE online directory is truly a member service to 
paying members.  It is a directory of the profession and not a directory of 
paying members.  Recommended to the national AAAE officers that 
nonpaying members of our profession remain in the directory.  

c. The Member Services committee needs to make updates to the Member 
Services responsibilities in the Southern Region AAAE constitution and 
bylaws.  In addition check the National AAAE constitution and bylaws to 
make sure they are relevant at the regional level. 

d. The Member Services Committee request that “The Commons” area be 
used by the membership for storing and sharing white papers that 
members contribute. 

e. The Member Services Committee should create a graphic organizer to 
better explain the multiple databases and websites that members use so 
there is a better understanding of why there are multiple usernames and 
passwords. 

f. Jason Peake was elected as the new chair of the Member Services 
Committee. 

 
5. Meeting was adjourned at 1:40 pm. 

 
Submitted by Jason Peake 


